MICHAEL CONLON AWAY ON BUSINESS

Ho hum, the euro landed and no‑one seems to care

REUTERS NEWS SERVICE

Odds and ends of interest to business travelers:

What Euro?

The euro made its official electronic debut as the common currency of 11 European countries at the start of 1999, three years before it starts circulating as in‑the‑hand hard currency.

But it remains invisible to most travelers. American Express reports that it has sold some traveler's checks in euros but not many. Such checks would have to be taken to a bank or currency exchange to be converted to the local currency, and most U.S. travelers continue to carry dollar‑based checks, it says.

Even though the window is open for electronic transactions in euros, American Express has seen only about 2,000 such charges pass through its system in Europe, a number that is not statistically significant, according to spokeswoman Melissa Abernathy.

"We have heard travel managers express some interest in it, multinationals doing business in Europe, but no real (consumer) contracts are being signed or settled in euros," she added.

A spokeswoman for Alitalia Airlines said that carrier had not yet seen any corporate contracts written on a euro basis.

Walter Sanders, spokesman for Diners Club International, says his company has seen no real euro impact, though it and others doing business in Europe have the machinery in place when the new currency begins making its presence felt in the travel industry.

He and others believe the common currency will be valuable in giving travelers a new basis for comparison shopping. U.S. travelers could compare the price of a hotel room in Vienna, for instance with one in Lisbon on the basis of euros rather than converting the local currency back to dollars as is done now.

